
 
SPECIAL MOTION NO.5 – HOUSING 
 

 
 
Standing in the names of: 
 
 (i) Councillor Harry Phibbs 
 
 (ii) Councillor Nick Botterill 
 
 
This Council notes that according to figures provided by the Mayor of London: 

1. Only 306 new affordable homes were completed over the past three and half 
years in Hammersmith and Fulham, an average of 87 a year. 

2. A total of 1,162 new affordable homes were completed over the last 6 years of 
the previous Conservative administration, an average of 194 a year. 

 
The Council regrets: 

1. That the present Labour administration are completing affordable homes at 
less than half the rate of the previous administration. 

2. Labour’s failure to meet the challenge of building enough affordable homes for 
local residents. 


